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P.02599 – Capital Project Renaming and Request for Internal 
Borrowing for Black Carts 
 

Recommendation of the Committee 
1. That Capital Project P.02599 – Curbside Organics Program be renamed as P.02599 

– Waste Utility Program Development; and 
2. That Capital Project P.02599 be increased by $3,500,000 funded through internal 

borrowing, subject to public notice and an intent to borrow report, to fund the supply 
and deployment of small and medium sized carts in conjunction with the launch of 
the variable garbage utility in 2024.  

 
History 
The Standing Policy Committee on Environment, Utilities and Corporate Services, at its 
meeting held on August 8, 2023, considered a report of the Utilities and Environment 
Division regarding the above. 
 
Attachment 
August 8, 2023 report of the Utilities and Environment Division. 


